

## Be your extraordinary

To All Members of World Triathlon

Lausanne, 23 July 2025

Dear Members.

We have observed the misleading campaign being launched in the media against World Triathlon, and we inform you that the news appearing in the press is false.

Each and every one of you, our member National Federations, exercised your right to vote freely and democratically in October 2024.

An Executive Board member who was not a candidate in those elections was issued a warning by the Court of Arbitration for Sport (CAS) for breaching the TRI rules. CAS notes that, in some cases, the TRI rules conflicted and were unclear. Following an appeal of the World Triathlon Tribunal's decision, CAS reduced a one-year sanction to a warning. All other complaints submitted were dismissed, with no pending complaints linked to the elections.

We are committed to revising the TRI rules to ensure that they are clear and do not conflict with each other. This work will begin after the 2025 Congress.

Neither the TRI Tribunal nor CAS stated that the elections were unlawful, nor that any other person of World Triathlon was implicated in any wrongdoing. The integrity of the election is not in question.

World Triathlon Executive Board



